
 

 

                  

 

Hedgerley Parish Council    
Minutes of Parish Council Meeting held on 15th October 2018 

8.15 pm in the Memorial Hall, Hedgerley 
 
 
 

Chairman to indicate emergency exits 
Apologies for absence – Cllr. Marcus Orchard, Cllr Neil Coxhead, Cllr. Barbara Gibbs (BCC), 
Cllr. Marlene Lewis (SBDC) 
 
 Community Submissions 
Angela Webb asked why the deferred meeting notice had not been put on the noticeboards. 
Tom Webb mentioned the rats that he’d seen in the pond.  
 
1. To approve Minutes 
 Minutes were approved as a true record, and signed. 
 
2. County Councillor – apologies sent, no report sent 
 
3. District Councillor – apologies sent, report below 

 Several large quantities of litter have been removed along the full length of Hedgerley 
Lane, Wednesday 10th Oct. 

 Police Officers from Denham and GX neighbouring Police Teams found six mature plants 
and ten harvested plants in a field off Hedgerley Lane. These were seized and destroyed. 
Investigation continues. 

 Bucks CC and SBDC are eagerly awaiting a decision on the Unitary issue. It is hoped that a 
statement will be annoyed shortly by the Secretary of State for Communities. 

 Consultation is in process to decide on the numbers of District Councillors needed within 
the parishes. 

4. County Council matters 
Debris washed down the Holt  
Clerk to contact John Thackeray again and arrange a meeting with MER 
 

5. Clerk’s information items 
 Information board for Community Orchard, update –  

 Clerk had been I touch with Maddy Bushnell regarding the revised idea for the orchard 
sign and she agreed. Clerk will arrange. 
Defibrillator 



 

 

 Clerk had provided a quotation from Primary Care and the extras included.  Councillors 
asked Clerk to find out if it needed mains power. Clerk to action 

 
6. Finance 
 Finance report – to note report 
 Q2 Apr – Sept + bank rec –  

 TB noted the variances to date and bank rec. was signed. 
 
7. Planning 
 To note report – DB detailed three applications which he would be viewing 
 
8. Street Lights 

A new company, Aylesbury Mains will be doing the repairs. They work on an ad-hoc 
basis. Councillors approved. 

  
9. Hedgerley Magazine 

TW said that there was enough money for the first year’s publication, although the next 
issue might be larger and need more advertising. Councillors agreed that they would be 
happy to help financially.  TB said that HPC should be responsible for the structure. 

 
10. Property 
 BLE  

 Clerk will be writing to BLE regarding cessation of contract. 
 Rugby pitch 

 Steve Whitby had spoken with Grant Randall and they were due to work on the pitch 
shortly. Councillors wanted confirmation that as with the original arrangement, there 
would be no cost involved. Clerk to confirm 

 Play area 
 Clerk had arranged for HAGs to do the annual inspection, plus anything which they think 

might need looking at. Also Clerk asked for suggestions for future possible additions to 
the equipment. MER asked the Clerk to find out what paint they were going to use; paint 
that stays on. 

 
11. Slade Farm – update 
 Nothing new to report. Arranging a public meeting for November. 
 
12. Meetings 

To report on – none to report 
 To attend – none to attend 
 
13. Date of next meeting 
 Monday 12th November , Memorial Hall, 8.15 pm. 
 


